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CALL TO ORDER 

Select Board Public Forum 

Proposed Leaf Blower Control Bylaw 

January 25, 2022 

7:00 pm 

A meeting of the Select Board was called to order by Chair Adam Dash. Vice Chair Roy Epstein and 

Select Board member Mark Paolillo were present, along with Town Administrator Patrice Garvin. 

Dash announced that said this is a special meeting to discuss the leaf blower bylaw. About a year ago a 

public forum was held on this issue and there was little consensus. Three draft versions of the bylaw 

came out of the prior forums. One version of the bylaw allowed gas leaf blowers and the others did not. 

The drafts are on the Town website for public viewing. Adding a new bylaw is a Town Meeting decision. 

The question under discussion is whether the Select Board wants to put a warrant article for a leaf 

blower bylaw on the Town Meeting agenda. 

[Dash announced that there are over 100 people attending the meeting.] 

Epstein reminded attendees that the bylaw proposals on the website are drafts. The language in those 

drafts are for discussion purposes only. Dash said that this forum is intended to be a brand new start on 

a possible bylaw. 

PUBLIC COMMENTS: 

Carleton Graham, pct. 2, said if a bylaw passes, then landscapers are going to have a hard time to find 

employees to rake the leaves. The cost of the extra labor, will make it more expensive to run the 

landscaping businesses. He hopes the Town will come to a decision that will not hurt the small 

businesses. 

Dante Muzzioli said he has lived in Belmont his whole life, he has been on many boards, and he has a 

landscaping business. He said it's important to find a compromise. The Town of Belmont is known as 

the "town of trees" and it's a challenge to pick up leaves. We have to respect residents' choices to 

handle leaves the way they want. He said it's important to create a bylaw that is enforceable. 

Michael Trotsky said he does his own lawn with a gas blower. He said electric is not as efficient as gas. 

The Town rules should apply to landowners, businesses and the DPW. Most of the time, the blower 

noise is over in an hour. He would like to see a hot line for complaints, rather than a ban. He feels that 

the noise of leaf blowers pale compared to the airplane noise. We should not be putting in a law that 

only affects leaf blowers. The laws should be a part of an environmental package. 

Cosmo Macera, pct. 5, said that he feels the Select Board is pushing this forward. In drafting bylaw, he 

hopes they have researched other anecdotal information. 

Simone Tropea no. pct. 2, believes it would not be a good idea to put a ban on gas blowers. She agrees 

that a one hour limit per residence would be a more reasonable approach to the problem. Electric 

blowers take much longer and are less effective. She is worried that a restrictive bylaw will affect 

landscapers bottom line if they have to buy new blowers. 

llPag e 












